CYNGOR CYMUNED PENALUN          

             PENALLY COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Penally Community Council Meeting
Wednesday 02 March 2016
Village Hall, Penally

7.15pm
Present:
Councillors S Paul (Chair); P Bradbury; C Cavill; V Paul; M Penn; J Preston


Also Present: C Clemson (Clerk) J. Rilstone.

16/03/01
Apologies 

None Received
16/03/02
Declarations of Interest

None Received
16/03/03
Signing of Minutes of Last Meeting (held Wednesday 10 February 2016)

The minutes of the previous meeting were signed as a true and accurate record by Chairperson, Councillor S. Paul with the following amendments:

16/02/09 County Councillors Report:  should read: “about to be utilised”  

16/02/04 Brambles:  Should read: the Village Warden has been asked to clear the pavements on The Green and not in front of St Teilos Cottage.   
Proposed Councillor Cavill. Seconded Councillor Bradbury.  All in Favour.
16/03/04
Matters Arising

Co-option

An email has been received from Mr Jules Rilstone applying to become a Community Councillor.  No Councillors present had any objections.  Mr Rilstone read through the Code of Conduct to Councillors present and signed all necessary paperwork.
Sycamore Tree near to Penally Abbey
Richard Staden from Pembrokeshire County Council has advised that the tree be cut back by a third.  They have offered £300 towards the cost of this work.  Councillors asked if something could be received in writing from Richard Staden stating that if it is only cut back by a third it will be deemed safe as we have had advice from 2 tree surgeons that they feel the tree should be removed completely.  The Clerk will speak with Richard Staden and advise councillors accordingly.
Chestnut Tree on The Green

Phil Davies will carry out the necessary work adhering to PCC guidance as soon as possible. 

Flower Beds at entrance to the village

Two of three quotes have been received to carry out the re-planting and tidying up of this area.  Councillors discussed whether the bushes be removed entirely and replaced with new or whether they be trimmed back to a more tidy manner.  It was decided that no decision be made until the third quote has been received.  Agenda item for next meeting.
16/03/05
Planning 
16/1110/PA. Re-arrangement and enlargement of existing window openings together with new Juliet balcony and internal alterations – The Dales, Strawberry Gardens, Penally.  No objections.
16/03/06
Correspondence Received
Letter from Mary Ball regarding Mobile PO Service and lack of Bus Shelter, Four Winds Lane.

Councillors discussed the lack of bus shelter at Four Winds Lane but thought that it would be unlikely that a new one would be erected, especially as the bus route running through the village may be in jeopardy due to under use.  The Clerk advised that she had spoken with the Post Office with regards to a mobile post office service but as Penally is within 3 miles of a post office this service could not be provided.

Clerks and Councils Direct Magazine, Issue 104, March 2016

Tower Mint Limited

HM Queen Elizabeth II 90th Birthday Commemorative Medal for Schools and Councils.

32mm medal in bespoke blue card in Perspex case at a unit cost of £1.99 each.

(Sample available at meeting)

16/03/07
Accounts & Finance

a
Balance of Accounts

As at 29 February 2016 £8413.00

b
Accounts for Payment 

Hire of Village Hall (3months)
 £45.00

Clerk, February


£163.20

Village Warden


£250.00

c
Appeals for Funds:

None received

16/03/08
County Councillor's Report

Due to the reports in the local press regarding the possibility of Pembrokeshire military bases being used as holding units for asylum seekers and illegal immigrants, I would like to update the community council on the validity of the situation. Military bases that have been identified in the press reports are  Manorbier, Castlemartin and Penally. In an attempt to gain some facts I have contacted the county councils 'Refugee Champion' Cllr. Alison Lee and I have also written an open letter to the Welsh first minister Carwyn Jones. I would like to state at this point that I am aware that military bases all over the UK are being looked at to provide such facilities to accommodate those fleeing the conflict in Syria, however, I do not at this time believe that the Pembrokeshire bases are suitably equipped or located to provide the level of care these people would need. 

In her response to me Cllr Lee has focused on the resettling of refugee families in Pembrokeshire rather than the MOD holding units and stated has the following:

"I have presented a report to Cabinet on 22nd February 2016 on the matter of engaging with the National Syrian Vulnerable Persons Relocation Scheme. The recommendations were all accepted and have not been called in. I have also met also  met with the Head of Housing to arrange a multiagency group meeting to discuss Pembrokeshire’s position. This is not just a local authority matter but relies on joint working across all agencies. This meeting will be held  this April. It is clear that the issue of resettling refugees will bring strong opinions from everyone.  I have already been contacted by members of the public who are keen to welcome refugees into the area  and from those who are fiercely opposed and organising petitions. The key thing is that any decisions are made with the full backing and cooperation of all those agencies that will be expected to play a part in resettling households.  We also need to ensure that any placements are sustainable. With regards Penally no approach has been made by either the MOD or the Home Office on this matter which would be expected if they were considering relocating refugees."

In regard to my enquiry to the First Minister, at the time of presenting this report to council no response has been received.
16/03/09
Items of Business Submitted by Members

Nothing received
16/03/10
Reports from Councillors

Councillor J Preston was horrified to have found that fly tipping is occurring in the village.  However It seems to be on private land, so PCC may be limited in what they can do. It is happening in the field directly opposite the Night Owl building on the main road towards Holloway Farmhouse.  He has visited the site and it appears that to access the area you need to open a padlocked gate, reverse a vehicle in, and tip the rubbish where it can be seen from the main road
Councillor V Paul mentioned the amount of vehicles that are parking near to the bus stop by the church which is stopping people getting to the bus stop.  Also there is no space at all for the bus to stop because of the vehicles parked in this area.  It was suggested that perhaps keep clear signs be purchased and erected in this area.  Also, could the area be ‘boxed off’ as a bus stop?  It is thought that people are unaware that this is causing a problem.  This will be asked to be put into the next copy of CROW News.
A local resident has approached Councillor V Paul with regards to the garage that has recently been built at The Cottage and whether planning permission has been granted.  County Councillor Preston will speak to the enforcement officer with regards to this development.
Councillor Bradbury informed the meeting that he had forwarded a photograph to Western Power capturing the damage caused to a boundary fence and churned up road side verges after recent work carried out by Western Power at Trefloyne Lane.  Remedial work has been carried out to the verges but the fence has not been repaired.  County Councillor Preston will discuss this matter further with Western Power.  
16/03/11
Items for Crow News

County Councillor vacancy and keeping village road clear, especially around bus times near to bus stops as we do not want to lose the bus service through the village.
16/03/12
Any Other Business and date of Next Meeting

Wednesday 13 April 2016.  Apologies received in advance from M. Penn and J. Rilstone (tentative).  Meeting closed at 08.50pm

